Caerphilly North Hate Community Project
March 24’
Problem Solving & Engaged Communities
March saw the fruition of an ASB project the Rhymney Neighbourhood team have been working on over the past few months.
Background for our project
ASB Phillipstown, New Tredegar. 
Hate Crime / Incidents
Following a noted increase in hate crime and ASB in the Phillipstown area of New Tredegar a Community Assist event was held in Phillipstown supported by Partners, School Liaison officers and members of the Diversity & Inclusion Team. 
The work focused on improving cultural awareness, understanding & respect from younger residents within the area.
To support a longer-term problem-solving approach to this issue of hate crime and ASB incidents Caerphilly North Neighbourhood team linked in with the Next Generation team and applied for funding through the Inspire Youth Cymru initiative and successfully obtained £2,500 in funds for an ASB related project. 
The team conducted a consultation phase with the community and schools and secured the services of a local artist to work with the younger members of the community in Philipstown to develop some joint external artwork at Phillipstown Community Centre. 
Local Community and Councillors were also part of this consultation.
Through Heddlu Bach several pictures were painted by our younger residents to represent the theme of community cohesion, and these were shared with the artist for his inspiration.
The artwork on the art project commenced 25th March 24’ to provide some positive diversionary activities during the school holidays and finished this afternoon.
The artist completed the work over the Easter holidays keeping the children positively engaged.

Phillipstown Community Cohesion Art Project
Easter School Holidays March 24’
Community Centre
Street Artist Steve Jenks
Youth Cymru Inspire Funded
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Visit from our Deputy Chief Constable, Rachel Williams
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Final Artwork…
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The work has been shared on our Social Media channels and very well received particularly the op Stafford video and I have also ‘received E Mails and written correspondence from our elected representative acknowledging this piece of work which has also been very positive.

[image: ]

image6.jpeg




image7.jpeg
iU 1 It W WV E A8 5





image8.jpeg




image9.jpeg




image10.jpeg




image11.jpeg




image12.jpeg




image13.jpeg




image14.png
Gerald Jones MP

wity

-

HOUSE OF COMMONS
A 0AA

LONDON

Inspector Lysha Thompson
Gwent Police

Our Ref: GJ22593 4 April 2024

Dear Lysha,

Thank you for your email updating me on the excellent work you and your team are
doing in Phillipstown in partnership with school liaison officers and members of the
Diversity & Inclusion Team to help tackle Anti-Social Behaviour in the area with this
initiative.

Im pleased to see you secured funding through the Inspire Youth
Cymru initiative for the Anti-Social Behaviour related project.

It's great to see young people bringing positivity to the village by participating in
this important project and understanding the importance of community cohesion.

The artwork is amazing and it's a pleasure to see every time | drive past the
Community Centre.

Well done to everyone involved and if you think | can be of any assistance, please do
not hesitate to get in touch.

Best wishes,

6\@-\%&4

Gerald Jones MP
Merthyr Tydfil & Rhymney
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